
city of taylor mill
NEWS FROM THE MILL NOVEMBER 2022

from the desk of the mayor
Road Construction Updates
The city received notice from KYTC that
paving will begin on Taylor Mill Road/KY
3716 this Spring. The scope of work will also
include Wayman Branch Road, which is not a
part of KY 3716. The state has been working
on cutting new culvert pipes across Wayman
in preparation for the Spring paving.  

Pride Park Updates
Unfortunately, vandalism continues to be a
problem in Pride Park. The shelter restrooms
have been vandalized again, with the sinks torn
from the wall. The Park restrooms have been
closed for the winter. These acts must stop, and
it’s up to all of us to watch and report any actions
of vandalism. These repeated acts of vandalism
are costly and unacceptable. Fortunately, we
have installed cameras that will help bring the
vandals to justice.

Happy Holidays Residents of Taylor Mill!
I hope everyone is excited about gearing up for the
holidays. All of us at the City of Taylor Mill wish
everyone a wonderful Holiday Season.
We invite everyone to sign up for the City of Taylor Mill
Holiday Yard Decorating Contest. To Enter, call 859-581-
3234 or email kwebb@taylormillky.gov. Decorating
Deadline is Friday, December 16th. Judging will occur on
Sunday, December 18th, between 6 PM and 10 PM. First
Place: $100 Gift Card; Second Place $50 Gift Card; Third
Place $25 Gift Card
Our annual Christmas Tree Lighting Event is on
November 27th at Pride Park from 4-6 PM. Be sure to
join us for some family-friendly fun. 
Santa will be arriving in Taylor Mill for a neighborhood
visit on December 3rd beginning at 9 AM. 
Read on for updates about the City of Taylor Mill.

Public Works Department Updates
The cold weather has arrived, and with the threat of snow

or ice at any time, you can count on the City Public Works

Department to be ready for any inclement weather

headed to the area. Marc Roden and his crew have been

hard at work getting our equipment ready, and the city

will continue to have the best snow removal in Kenton

County.  Watch our website for announcements of Snow

Emergencies and please be considerate to remove  your

vehicle from the roadway to allow our plows access to

some of our more narrow streets.  
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Contact Us

Taylor Mill City Commission Election Updates
Thank you, Commissioner Rose Merritt, for your hard work and
dedication as city commissioner. Commissioner Merritt chose not
to run for reelection. During her time with us, she has made the
city better through her contributions and passion for the city.
Thank you for your service, Commissioner Merritt.
Congratulations to Commissioners Mark Kreimborg, Caroline
Braden, and Dan Murray on their reelection. Welcome to our
newly elected commission member, Ed Kuehne. 2023 City Street Repair

The commission has approved the
2023 City Street Repair Plan. The
following streets will be paved
beginning in the Spring of 2023: Forest
View Lane, Wilson Road, Hogan Street,
and Cleveland Avenue. The city also
plans to complete the Parkview Drive
concrete section, which we began in
2022.  Thanks to Senator Chris
McDaniel for helping us to secure
funding to repair Wolf Road in
2023.The Kenton County Engineering
Department and KYTC will oversee the
road construction. The road will be
paved from Decoursey Pike to Taylor
Mill Road.

If you have questions or concerns about the City Government or what is happening in the city, please call
or email us. Call Brian Haney at 859-581-3234 or send an email to Bhaney@taylormillky.gov. You can also

email me at Dbell@taylormillky.gov.
Be sure to check the city website for upcoming events at www.taylormillky.gov. 

Have a safe and happy holiday season!
Mayor Dan Bell, Commissioners Mark Kreimborg, Caroline Braden, Rose Merritt, and Dan Murray




Congratulations, Scott High School
Cross Country Team
Scott High School Cross Country Team
placed second in the Class 2A State
Championship. First-place finisher
Maddie Strong led the team. Maddie
had the best time of the meet.

SANTA CLAUS IS COMING TO TOWN
Santa will be in town this Sunday at the city's annual
Christmas Tree Lighting event in Pride Park.  Come get your
photo taken him and tell him what you're wanting for
Christmas this year.  The event begins at 4:30 with the
lighting of the tree at 5:30.  
Be on the lookout. Santa will also be in your neighborhood
on the Saturday, December 3rd handing out candy canes
and wishing everyone a very Merry Christmas.  
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